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SELLINDGE GETS ITS THIRD DEFIBRILLATOR – AED  
    

A Defibrillator has been 

installed in the red phone box in 

Swan Lane, near to Greenfields, 

home of the well stock Swap 

Box is proving to be a great 

success.  There is a good variety 

of books, puzzles, cd’s and dvds 
 

This is the third in the Village, 

the other two being at the 

Village Hall and the Sports & 

Social Club 
 

A door stop has now been 

installed so the heavy door can 

be propped open safely. 

Please remember to flip the 

door stop up when you leave. 
 

A big thank you to – 

Lee Arnold of Dlonra Vinyl 

Signs for donating the 

Defibrillator signage. 

Take a look at their Facebook 

page, where you will find 

pictures of the various signs 

they have done.  

 

 

CHARITY FUN DAY at THE BLACK HORSE PUB 

STOWTING 
 

There is a Charity Fun Day at The Black Horse Pub, Stowting on 

Saturday July 27
th
 starting at 11am. 

There will be live music by Martin Farbrother, various stalls, 

tombola and good old family fun. 

Funds are being raised for the Reverse Rett Charity number 

1136809  www.reverserett.org.uk  

For the research into the Rett syndrome. 
 

SELLINDGE SCHOOL SUMMER FAIR  
July 12

th
 2.30pm to 5.30pm 

 

INDOOR TABLE TOP SALE 

Sellindge Sports and Social Club July 20
th
 9am to 1pm 

 

SELLINDGE SPORTS & SOCIAL CLUB BOOT FAIRS 

Weather permitting July 13
th
 & 27

th
 from 11am 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
SPEEDWATCH – Interested in volunteering for Speed Watch, please complete and return to the Parish Council 

Office, drop into the Coffee ‘N’ Chat or give to a Parish Councillor. 
 

Name - ……………………………………..  Phone ……………… Email ……………………………… 

Address  

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

http://www.reverserett.org.uk/


SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL    www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk               

 Your Parish Council met on 11
th
 June in the Durling Hall, there was no Jenny or Susan as both were attending 

meetings elsewhere, but, I did read out their reports and these will probably be included in the newsletter elsewhere as 

is the normal procedure. 

Mentioning Newsletters, there was some concern raised by a Councillor that having reports from our Ward and Kent 

County Councillors could make it look like the Parish Council was allowing party politics in to the newsletter.  The 

Parish Council did have a detailed debate on this, but due to the item not being on the agenda, no lawful decision 

could take place; therefore, the subject of the Newsletter will be on the agenda for the July meeting.  So if you have 

any suggestions, ideas, or any other comments on the Newsletter, then either come to the Parish Council meeting in 

July or send the comments to me at the Parish Council email address. 

Your Parish Council have co-opted two new councillors; their names are Stephen Parish from Grove Bridge and 

Robert Bristow from Swan Lane.  Janet Tritton of Greenfields, who was a previous Councillor, also put her name 

forward and so she was co-opted as well. This means there is still one vacancy to fill. 

Now onto the normal and sometimes boring part of the meeting! 

Under planning, Nigel presented his detailed report on Otterpool Garden Town, he had produced this from comments 

made by Parish Councillors and residents.  This report was adopted and it was agreed it should be placed on the Parish 

Council website.  It was also noted that the tree preservation order for the land adjoining Grove House has been signed 

off and is now in place; any work that is now required will have to be applied for before it is carried out. 

There have been some concerns reported back to me about the number of temporary sets of traffic lights through the 

village.  While it is an inconvenience there is nothing the Parish Council can do. 

Work has to be carried out safely for the people working on the projects they are dealing with. 

It is now customary to have traffic lights while work is carried out and these companies will have applied and been 

given permission by the relevant department of Kent Highways. 

For those of you living at the top of Swan Lane, you will be pleased to note that along with the various books, puzzles 

etc, that you can swap, the defibrillator or AED as they are sometimes called is now fixed in. 

As a reminder Tom from Hopkins Ltd is looking at arranging some training on how to use this, so if you did not come 

to the annual assembly and would like some training please contact me and I can pass your name on to Tom. 

Dog Poo Bags – The Parish Council is still providing these for use free of charge, members consider that this has 

made a difference to the village.  Simply come to the Parish Council office Tues 9am – Noon & Fri 3pm – 5.30pm 
 

The Chairman and other Parish Councillors would like to say ‘thank you’ to all those who are taking 

the time and trouble to pick up after their dog/s. 
  

For more information please visit our website – www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk   
  

SELLINDGE LADIES LUNCH CLUB 

 Any ladies – single or married – who would like to join us for lunch out on the 4th Wednesday of each month will be 

made to feel most welcome.  There is no membership fee – you just pay for your own lunch on the day. 

Married Ladies – why not have a day off (make a nice sandwich, a piece of cake for himself to eat at his leisure) and 

come and have a natter amongst us 'girls' just by way of a change.  We try to visit a different eatery each month – 

more often than not it is a public house.  The venue is announced in the Village News at the beginning of the month 

and all you have to do is ring June Wales, number shown below to let her know you would like to come so that she 

can then advise the establishment how many of us there will be for that date.  Why not start now?  Go on – be a devil!! 

On Wednesday 24th July the venue will be the Airport Café.  If you would like to join us please ring June on 01303 

814 676 by 17th July 2019.  We look forward to seeing you. 
  

CAT CHARITY URGENTLY NEEDS REHOMING VOLUNTEER 

Folkestone and Hythe Cats Protection is in urgent need of a volunteer who will take on the role of 

Rehoming Team Leader.  The charity takes particular care in finding suitable homes for the many 

cats and kittens in its care and is anxious to fill the position to carry on with this vital work. 

The position will involve:  

Responding to rehoming enquiries and being the first point of contact for rehoming 

Matching cats with new homes in line with Cats Protection policies   

A basic knowledge of cats and cat care  

Good communication, record keeping and administration skills  

Patience and the ability to deal with sensitive situations  

Willingness to be part of a team  

Cats like Jasmine (pictured) are desperate to be found the right home.  She’s a 

beautiful, long-haired tortoiseshell cat, part Ragdoll and very affectionate.  She had 

one of her back legs removed some years ago, but is very lively - just looking for a loving home! 

Further details can be obtained about the position by contacting: bsuee@cats.org.uk  
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COFFEE ‘n’ CHAT – in The DURLING HALL 
 

Open – Mondays and Tuesdays from 9am to 12 Noon 
 

Come into the friendly, relaxing atmosphere of Coffee ‘n’ Chat for a nice cup of coffee, or tea if you prefer, cold 

drinks are also available and various snacks, meet friends, make new friends. 
 

There is a good selection of books, all at 20p, which is regularly re-stocked with new titles. 
 

VILLAGE HALL BINGO – Every Tuesday from 2 – 4pm in the Durling Hall 

 

Tues 9
th
 –  Hi Kent the Kent charity for the deaf, for advice, servicing hearing aids etc 

      in the Meeting Room from 1.45pm to 2.45pm. 

     ‘It would be appreciated that as many people as possible should get batteries and attend to 

      hearing aid problems on this date, batteries are no longer available at other times’ 
  

Tues 16
th
 –  East Kent Foot Care will be at the Village Hall (in the Committee Room)  from 9am to 1pm.  

     ‘The cost is £20 for Toe nail cut and £25 for more complex foot care’.  

Internet Access – Photocopying – Free WIFI 

  

FROM YOUR FOLKESTONE & HYTHE DISTRICT COUNCILLORS 

Jenny Hollingsbee and Susan Carey, Ward Councillors for North Downs West, F&H D 

jenny.hollingsbee@folkestone-hythe.gov.uk  01303 812 066   susan.carey@folkestone-hythe.gov.uk 01303 670 561  
  

Since our last report we have had a particularly busy time in attending the Annual Parish Meetings (including the 

Sellindge Annual Meeting on 31 May) which nearly every Parish in our area holds in May.  We have also had our own 

Annual Meeting of Folkestone & Hythe District Council at which the Conservative Group formed an administration 

with support from the two UKIP and one Independent Councillors.  Jenny will continue to be Deputy Leader and 

Cabinet Member for Communities with additional responsibility for Lifeline, Area Officers and Street homeless. 

Jenny also continues to serve on the Planning & Licensing Committee and Susan on the Scrutiny Committee. 

The Scrutiny Committee held its first meeting on 18 June and received an interesting presentation from the 

Community Safety Partnership which includes KCC’s Social Services, Kent Fire & Rescue Service, Kent Police and 

Folkestone & Hythe District Council and more.  They spoke about their work to tackle violent crime, unlawful 

encampments, human trafficking and more.  They also answered questions about the Public Space Protection Order 

which gives both the council officers and Kent Police powers to act against a range of anti-social behaviour across the 

district.  Susan took the opportunity to ask Kent Police to do more to support our local Speedwatch volunteers with 

some Police action against speeding drivers. 

The consultation period for the Otterpool Park Garden Town Masterplan has now closed.  The next stage is for the 

council to evaluate the responses and where necessary adjust the plans and/or provide more information before the 

plan goes before the Planning Committee (the whole Council is likely to act as the Planning Committee as we did for 

the Folkestone seafront development).  If and when the Masterplan is agreed, each phase of the development will also 

need detailed planning permission showing what the buildings would look like and this would also go out for 

consultation.  It’s a very thorough and time-consuming process.  See www.otterpoolpark.org for more information. 

The District Council recently hosted a visit from KCC Councillors who serve on the Growth, Economic Development 

& Communities Cabinet Committee.  They were shown the Otterpool Park site as well as the regeneration projects in 

Folkestone which KCC has helped fund such as the Quarterhouse in Tontine Street.  They were particularly impressed 

by the work of Creative Folkestone and if you have not seen Folkestone recently you will notice a big improvement 

especially in the area near the harbour.  See www.creativefolkestone.org.uk for more information. 

Over the years we have been able to give District Council grants to a variety of projects across our ward ranging from 

defibrillators to village halls and youth groups.  We already have a queue of projects asking for support but if you 

have a good community project you’d like us to consider then do please get in touch. 

In the last month we have between us been to many local events and those in Sellindge include the Tabletop Fair and 

the Coffee ‘N’ Chat sessions in the Durling Hall.  We hope to see many of you at forthcoming village events and we 

are always happy to meet individually with residents who would like to see us. 

  

SELLINDGE GARDENERS ASSOCIATION 
The next open meeting on 19th July with a talk by Sue Scrivens entitled Flora of Sri Lanka.  

Coming in August the SGA Annual Summer Show on Sunday August 11
th
 in Sellindge Village Hall with the doors 

opening at 2.30pm – Entry is free of charge, 

  

INDOOR TABLE TOP SALE 
Indoor Table Top Sale at Sellindge Sports & Social Club Saturday 20

th
 July 9am – 1pm (set up from 8.15am) tables £6 

to book a table contact Jeanette 07753 283 575 various stalls. 

Refreshments available within club house and plenty of free parking.      3 
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FROM YOUR KCC COUNCILLOR Susan Carey, Elham Valley Ward. Susan.carey@kent.gov.uk   01303 670 561 

Charges for soil, rubble and plasterboard were introduced at Kent's Household Waste Recycling Centres from 03 

June.  The charge is £4 per bag of soil or rubble and £6 per sheet of plasterboard with a limit (as before) of no more 

than 5 bags/items a day.  Experience in other areas is that charges do not lead to increased flytipping as most 

flytipping is done by criminal gangs and consists of items that have been and continue to be free of charge to dispose 

of in HWRCs.  KCC has also announced that we will open an extra HWRC to serve the Tonbridge and Malling area 

and will commit £250,000 to fund more work by Kent Police to catch flytippers.  Please take extra care if you employ 

someone to remove your waste as a recent change in the law means that if your waste is flytipped you can be 

prosecuted as well as the person who did the flytipping.  Anyone moving waste for payment needs a licence and you 

should ask to see it (and ideally take a copy/photo).  The reason for introducing the charges is partly to save money 

(disposal of such waste costs KCC over £1m a year) and the introduction of charges by neighbouring councils which 

has led to more people from outside Kent using our HWRCs which increases KCC’s costs and overcrowds the 

HWRCs for our residents.  As soil, rubble and plasterboard are not household waste we could simply refuse to accept 

them but a small charge seems a good compromise for those with amounts of soil, rubble and plasterboard that don’t 

justify the hire of a skip.  Household waste is still to be free of charge for householders to dispose of at the HWRCs. 

I was part of the generation that had Measles, German Measles (Rubella) and Mumps as a child but the MMR vaccine 

has spared many children these illnesses and the risk of complications.  Unfortunately the level of MMR cover has 

dropped and in May five cases of Measles were confirmed in the Canterbury area.  KCC’s Public Health staff advise 

that if you’re unsure whether you or your children have had two MMRs, first check your child’s Red Book or contact 

your GP surgery.  You do not need additional MMR vaccines if you and your children have all had two MMR 

vaccines.  Measles is a highly infectious viral illness and symptoms typically include high fever, sore, red, watery 

eyes, coughing, aching and feeling generally unwell, a blotchy red brown rash, which usually appears 2-4 days after 

the initial symptoms.  If you think you could have measles contact your GP and stay away from places where you 

could be in contact with lots of people until at least four days after the rash appears. 

You may have seen reports about the Kent Superannuation Fund's decision to withdraw a £263m investment in the 

Woodford Equity Fund.  The Woodford Equity Fund has frozen withdrawals.  Whilst this is a large amount of money, 

the Kent Superannuation Fund was valued as £6.4bn in April 2019 and it grew by £420m between January – March 

this year.  It is one of the best performing local government pension funds and neither the payment of pensions nor 

services to our residents are impacted by the Woodford freeze.  (If you’d like to know more then please contact me 

direct).  This story has prompted people to ask about the £50m deposit made by KCC some years ago in Icelandic 

banks.  The £50m was fully recovered with £2m in interest making a total of £52m.  Inevitably the good news about 

the recovery (plus interest) did not receive much attention, I’m pleased to have the excuse to report it again. 

If you are coming to the Kent Show (5, 6 and & July at the Detling Showground) do look out for the KCC stand 

(number 348) our theme is the Year of Green Action and there will be information on what people can do to improve 

the environment and KCC’s work to reduce its carbon emissions.  

  

SELLINDGE BOWLES CLUB 
Sellindge Bowling Club is enjoying a successful season.  Congratulations go to our men who got through to the 3rd 

round of the Top Club which is an England game.  They lost to Sandwich who played very well.   

We have signed up quite a few new members and would welcome more.  If you would like to give Bowling a go come 

along on a Tues afternoon at 1.45 or Friday evening at 5.45 when one of our coaches will be available to assist you.  

Our fixture list for July 2.30pm start unless otherwise stated: 

Thursday  4
th
  Ham Street                         Home 

Saturday   6
th
  Aylesham and Snowdown  Home 

Saturday 13
th
  Gateway                              Away 

Sunday   14
th
  Betteshanger                        Home 

Saturday 20
th
  Ashford Rail                        Home  

Sunday   21
st
   Lenham                               Home  

Thursday 25
th
 Folkestone Park                   Home 

Saturday 27
th
  Boughton Under Blean        Home  

Sunday   28
th
   Birchington     Home  

When we are playing at home please feel free to pop in and watch.  New members of all abilities are very welcome.  

For more information contact              Christina 07776 308 836                     Malcolm 07966 709 783 

  

SELLINDGE SPORTS and SOCIAL CLUB – What’s on at the Club in July. 

Sunday Carvery Sunday’s served 1pm till 5pm, locally sourced Meat and Veg, all you can eat.  Eat in and takeaway. 

 

BOOT FAIRS AT THE SELLINDGE SPORTS & SOCIAL CLUB – Weather permitting. 

Saturdays July 13
th
 and 27

th
   Public entry from 11am 

The Costs Payable Upon Entrance are:  £5 per car boot, and £7 per trailers/large vans boot.  Set up from 10am 4 

mailto:Susan.carey@kent.gov.uk


SELLINDGE CLUBS - LATE SUMMER FUN SHOW 

At Sellindge Sports and Social Club, 69 Swan Lane, Sellindge 

Sunday 25
th
 August 2019 11.30am to 1pm to bring your entries 

Food and Drink available during judging  3pm to 4 pm to see the show  Tombola  

This show is open to all villagers and club members so please come along and join in the fun, bring along your entries.  
The emphasis is on fun and there will be at least one category that everyone can take part in. 
 

ENTRY RULES AND CLASSIFICATION FOR OUR FUN FLOWER, VEGETABLE AND CAKE COMPETITION 
WILL BE AVAILABLE IN THE AUGUST ISSUE   
 

STOUR DOWNS PARISH CHURCHES – ST MARY'S CHURCH SELLINDGE  
 

Often we can travel through somewhere without noticing something, and we can all to often journey through life in 

that way too. As part of encouraging Christians to be more willing to talk about faith, we have been exploring the 

question “what is God doing for you in your life now?”. It is usually when we take a moment to step back and take a 

fresh look, that we see what might otherwise had gone unnoticed.  

When I first looked around the Parish, I struggled to spot St Mary’s Church at first. The layout of the road along with 

the roadwork do not help. Work is being prepared for improving and maintaining the churchyard and access to it, and 

we plan to base the Stour Downs parish office and meeting space here, which will make it a hub of the six 

communities we serve.  

Our new ideas to offer ways of coming together trying new things has focused away from the church building, and it 

has been good to be able to use the school hall, as well as continue to meet on the first Sunday of the month in the 

Durling Hall. We are open to new ideas and to hear what it is that might connect the church as a community not a 

building to the local area.   

On the 7
th

 July at 2pm you are invited to come and discover your historic building and enjoy a strawberry tea, as well 

as view some of the fascinating finds found locally.  Chris  

Strawberry Teas 
at St. Mary’s Church, Sellindge 

on Sunday 7th July at 2pm 
As well as the Strawberry Tea, there will also be a cake sale & raffle 

PLUS a display of historic finds found in and around Sellindge 
Your views please! 
We would like to use the building in the churchyard of St Mary’s, Sellindge, as a “Community Hub”, with the Stour 

Downs Parish Office located upstairs and a space for meetings and groups downstairs, as well as a workshop/craft 

space to the side of the building.  There is toilet and kitchen facilities which we hope to improve, along with access to 

the building.  

In seeking to apply for funding for this project, we would appreciate any feedback about how this might benefit the 

community.  Please email office@stourdowns.org.uk with any comments, especially if you might know of a group 

that would make use of this space or if you might be interested in coming along to a toddler group, coffee morning or 

youth group held in the “hub”. 
 

Services at Sellindge in July (www.stourdowns.org.uk has all Stour Downs info) 

Sun   7
th

 July – Celebration Praise: an informal service, with coffee at 11:00am in The Durling Hall. 

Sun  21
st
 July – Holy Communion at 11:00am in St Mary’s Church 

Sun  28
th

July –  Party Church at 3pm. Come and discover how to do church in a fun, noisy, and 

                                                   interactive way! Great for families. Held in St Mary’s Church. 
 

Also this month in the Parish : Pet Blessing at Brabourne Church at 3pm on 14
th

 July 

Breakfast Church returns from summer break on September 28
th
 at Stowting from 9:15am 

 

Rev Chris Denyer: parishpriest@stourdowns.org.uk  01303 470 791 
 

The Stour Downs Parish website: www.stourdowns.org.uk  
 

St Mary’s Sellindge on Facebook – www.facebook.com/stmaryssellindge  
 

Stour Downs on Facebook www.facebook.com/stourdownsparish     Twitter @DownsStour 
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WHAT’S ON AND WHERE JULY 2019 Stick it on your fridge or pin board 
 

WEEKLY EVENTS 
 

MONDAY PILATES – 9.15am – 10.15am – Village Hall (Main) - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com                  

  PILATES – 10.15am – 11.15am – Village Hall (Main) -07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com                  

CRAFT GROUP – 1pm to 3pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse  01303 260 220                                

  RAINBOWS – 4.00pm – 5.00pm Village Hall (Main) - - 812 297   (Term time)         

BROWNIES -- 5.15 - 6.45pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 812 297   (Term time)  

  LINE DANCING – Beginners  7.30pm – 9.30pm Village Hall (Main) – 07753 274 913 
   

TUESDAY  NHS EAST KENT HEALTHWALKS – 10.15am Village hall car park – 01303 814 773 

  VILAGE HALL BINGO – 2pm to 4pm – Village Hall (Durling Hall)   ***NEW***   

  LINE DANCING – Improvers Level – 6pm – 7pm Village Hall (Main) – 07989 210449  

LINE DANCING --  Intermediate Level  7.30 - 9.pm   Village Hall (Main)  - - 01303 813 161 

WHIST DRIVE -- 7.30 pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan lane.  - - 814 511 
 

WEDNESDAY PILATES – 9.45am Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane  07703 792 388  ***NEW***   
ART GROUP Painting for all – 2pm – 4pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane  812 593 

BEES BODS (Dance exercise) – 5.45pm – 6.45pm Village Hall (Main) - - 01303 813 274 

TAEKWONDO -- 6.30pm at Sellindge Primary School  - - 814 635 

AEROBIC BODY BLAST -- 7.00 - 8.00pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 01233 820 109 

MENS FOOTBALL – 7pm to 9pm Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane  812 593 ***NEW***    
        

THURSDAY LINE DANCING – Intermediate 11am to 12.30pm   Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 161*NEW TIME  

   BINGO -- 7.30pm at Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane.  phone 812 437 
       

FRIDAY  ART GROUP painting for all – 9.30am – 11.30pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, 812 593 

CUBS -- 6 -7.30pm  BEAVERS -- 6.30-7.30pm  SCOUTS -- 7.30-9.00pm  Village Halls - -813 250 (Term t) 
 

MON / TUES – COFFEE ‘N’ CHAT – DURLING HALL – Monday and Tuesdays 9.00am - 12 Noon – 813 250  
 

TUESDAY / FRIDAY – PARISH COUNCIL OFFICE OPEN – TUESDAY 9am – 12 NOON & FRIDAY 3pm – 5.30pm 
 

   

*********MONTHLY********** 
 

 

BOOK CLUB on Monday 1
st
 from 7.30pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Club - - phone 812 437 

 

VILLAGE PRAISE on Sunday 7
th

 at 11am Village Hall (Durling) 
 

BABY CLINIC on Monday 8
th

 2.00pm - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Appointment only - - 812 616 
 

PARISH COUNCIL on Tuesday 9
th

 at 7pm Village Hall (Durling) -Chair 07710 260 757 Clerk 01303 813 271  
 

GET TOGETHER CLUB on Wednesday 10
th

 from 2.00pm – 4.00pm  Village Hall (Durling)  - - 813 080 
 

GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION Friday 19
th

 at 2pm Village Hall (Durling) Chris - 813 875 or Betty - 01843 597 710 
 

BABY CLINIC on Monday 22
nd

 2.00pm - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Walk in - - 812 616 
 

ANGEL CENTRE on Wednesday 24
th

 at 7.30pm – 9.30pm Village Hall (Durling) 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
 

============================================================================================  

SOCIAL  FOOTBALL  TENNIS  THE SELLINDGE SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB  BOWLS  POOL  DARTS  CRICKET 
 

BT – TV   Traditional Sunday Carvery 1pm to 5pm (bookings required)   BT SPORT 
 

 

 

 

SATURDAY   13
th

 – BOOT FAIR – 11am Weather permitting 

 

SATURDAY         20
th

 – INDOOR TABLE TOP FAIR 9am to 1pm 
 

 

SATURDAY         27
th

 – BOOT FAIR – 11am Weather Permitting 

  
 

 

Opening hours Mon to Fri 3pm to 11pm – Sat 12 Noon to 11pm – Sun 12 Noon to 10pm 

Contact Social Club on 812 437 www.sellindgeclub.co.uk     
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SELLINDGE INFORMATION PAGE JULY 2019 
SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL    @ParishSellindge  01303 813 271 

http://www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk       

Sellindge PC Office, Sellindge Village Hall, Sellindge, Kent – TN25 6JY clerk@sellindge-pc.gov.uk      

The Parish Councillors and District Councillors – (Highway issues contact C Mason – 07974 970 342) 

Elected May 2019 – S Bull of Swan Lane,  N Fursdon of Moorstock Lane,   C Mason of Swan Lane,  

      D Harris of Barrow Hill,  C Brace of Barrow Hill. 

Co-opted June 2019 – Mrs J Tritton of Greenfields S Parish of Grove Bridge R Bristow of Swan Lane  

 

The Parish Council Office is located in the grounds of the Village Hall (behind) and is open to the public  

on Tuesday’s and Friday’s – Tuesday 9.00am – 11.30am  Friday 3pm to 5.30pm 
 

FOLKESTONE & HYTHE DC (North Downs West Ward) Cllr – Mrs Jennifer Hollingsbee 01303 812 066  
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL (Elham Valley Ward) Councillor – Mrs Susan Carey – 01303 670 561  
 

FOLKESTONE & HYTHE DISTRICT COUNCIL – 01303 853 000 (switchboard) www.folkestone-hythe.gov.uk    
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL – 03000 41 41 41 (helpline)  www.kent.gov.uk  e-mail county.hall@kent.gov.uk      

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL HIGHWAYS – 03000 41 81 81 
 

SELLINDGE RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION   – www.slurry.org.uk – sellindgeresidents@gmail.com     
 

POLICE  Non emergency – 101 – Emergency 999 Report online at  www.kent.police.uk/report     
 

ALL EMERGENCY SERVICES – POLICE – FIRE & RESUE – AMBULANCE – 999 
 

DOCTORS SURGERY – 812 180   website www.sellindgesurgery.nhs.uk   Out of hours   111 

Patient Participation Group – 812 180 

Minor Injuries small wounds, burns – Hamstreet (8am – 6pm) 08444 773 989  Wye (8.30am – 6pm) 08444 878 419  

Dental emergency – (No Dentist) – 0808 238 9797 – evenings and weekends – 01634 890 300 

Late night pharmacy – Boots (Sevington) – 01233 503 670 

Automated External Defibrillators –  

Village Hall Main Rd, Sports & Social Club Swan Ln & Red Phone Box Greenfields.  Dial 999 for code 
 

HOSPITALS – William Harvey (Ashford) 01233 633 331 - - - - - - Royal Victoria (Folkestone) 01303 850 202  

 Kent and Canterbury (Canterbury) 01227 766 877      All hospitals website www.ekhuft.nhs.uk      
 

SELLINDGE PRIMARY SCHOOL – 01303 812 073  website  www.sellindge-ashford.kent.sch.uk      
 

LITTLE LEARNERS AT SELLINDGE PRE-SCHOOL  MON – FRI  8am - 6pm Sellindge School  814 968 
 

AGE UK HYTHE & LYMINGE – 01303 269 602  www.ageuk.org.uk/hytheandlyminge    

AGE UK FOLKESTONE – 01303 279 621  www.ageuk.org.uk/folkestone    
 

CITIZENS ADVICE BEARU – Folkestone 01303 249 310 (10am – Noon Tues – Fri)  www.shepwaycab.co.uk     

      Ashford 01233 626 185 (9.30am – 4.30pm Mon – Tues & Thurs )(1pm Wed & Fri) 
 

THE SAMARTITANS – Folkestone 01303 255 000   Ashford 01233 610 000 

UTILITY EMERGENCY 

POWER CUT –  www.ukpowernetworks.co.uk    Call 105 from landlines and mobiles 

In a power cut telephones with electric basestation won’t work, it’s good to have a 

conventional phone, that just plugs into the phone socket, are normallyun affected. 
 

WATER – www.affinitywater.co.uk  emergency 0345 357 2401  Mon – Fri 7am – 8pm   Sat 8am – 4pm 

SEWAGE – www.southernwater.co.uk  emergency 0330 303 0368 
    

**MOBILE LIBRARY**  All times approx. *JULY* www.kent.gov.uk/leisure_and_culture/libraries.aspx    

Thursday 11
th

 and 25
th

 – 9.15am to 9.45 am A20 Hythe lay – by near Swan Lane.     

Friday 12
th

 and 26
th

 – 2.50pm – 3.20pm   Greenfields lay – by. 
   

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL  Registered Charity 302833   Anybody wishing to book the Village Hall ring 

01303 813 250 any day except Sunday and preferably no later than 8.30pm.  Bookings MUST be confirmed in writing 

as soon as possible. We now have an e-mail address.  sellindgevillagehall@gmail.com     

SELLINDGE SPORTS & SOCIAL CLUB    Anyone wishing to book the clubhouse or pitches call 812 437 from 

5pm Tuesday to Sunday or e-mail club@sellindgeclub.co.uk   Fully licensed bar, catering available. 
 

Other Village Facebook groups – Sellindge Village Community Group       Sellindge Village   

 

ITEMS FOR THE AUGUST 2019 NEWSHEET Should be delivered to the Parish Council Office or e-mail  

nnwfursdon@aol.com or Nigel Fursdon  by 2200 hours (10pm) on SATURDAY JULY 20
th

 2019  with a ‘contact’ 

name, address and / or tel number (not for publication) phone 07437  948 509 and I will collect.   7 
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Single garage to rent - power source/lighting. £60.00 Pcm 

Access to the garage from the driveway. 

Contact - Scott :Swan Lane Sellindge 

Mobile no 07842 543 440 

Email:scott.hyams1@btinternet.com 


